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...working with you




	                            Clerk/RFO Nicola Roberts
Village Farm
Manmoel
Blackwood
NP12 0RW 

Tel. 07904 061754
www.riscaeastcc.org.uk
e-mail riscaeastcommunitycouncil@outlook.com



27-10-22 Meeting started 5:30 pm

10/22/1  Attendance and Apologies 
To record attendance and receive apologies.

10/22/1.1 Community Councillors present – Councillors , Christinne Thomas, Bernadette Martin, Zoe Davies, Brandon Ham, Amy Billings guest Steve Vessey, Nigel George and Arrianna Leonard.  Chair was Cllr Nigel George.  Guests Hazel Dupree and Adrian food bank representative.
10/22/1.2  Apologies received from , Councillor Phillippa Leonard.
10/22/2 Minutes of the previous meeting 
These were received as a true record Cllr Brandon Ham proposed and Cllr Bernadette Martin seconded that the minutes were correct. 

10/22/3 Matters arising from the minutes 
(a)  Web site maintenance and development – A number of items had been updated and Cllr Brandon Ham wanted a further list of any other items that needed to be updated. 
(b) Christmas Lights – the agreed date of the switch on will be 5pm on the 3rd of December.  The band are to arrive at 4:45pm.  Lights to be turned on with the Band and Choir.  Santa to be in the grotto and a photographer will also be present.
(c ) Remembrance Service – Hazel Dupree ran through the itinerary of events.  Risca Town Council will invoice Risca East on the shared costs once finalised.
10/22/4 To receive the financial report from the Clerk

10/22/4.1  The clerk ran through the report and the proposed expenditure was agreed. Approval was given for the cheques itemised, the bank balance was £22,969.15.
10/22/5 – Applications for vacancy on the Committee








There were no current applications, this was going to be actively encouraged once Christmas was completed. 
10/22/6  Correspondence 



10/22/6.1 – Adrian from the Foodbank ran through the plans they have for investing in a van in order to assist some users of the foodbank with deliveries.  The estimated cost would not exceed £14,000.  Funding applications were to be split over 3 and Risc Easts’ share would not exceed £4,666.  This was voted on and unanimously agreed in principle.  It was noted however, that further running costs would not be able to be contributed to by the Council.
10/22/6.2  - Parking outside the school – it was decided after the Head Teacher had replied to agree to the invitation to visit the school to determine how we could assist in alleviating and parking problems.  The Clerk will reply to the email.
10/22/6.3 – The parking on Elm Drive was discussed and Cllr Arianna Leonard gave an update of the planned proposals.

10/22/6.4 – The training plan was discussed.  It was agreed and also the DBS checks were to be included in the requirements of Councilors.  This was to be added prior to the policy being placed on the website.

10/22/6.5 – Contract of employment a number of amendments were discussed and this was to be reviewed again at the following meeting.

10/22/6.6 – The Clerk updated the Committee on the decision of St David’s Church of not keeping the tree planted from the previous year.  It was agreed that this would be removed.

10/22/6.7 – Independent Remuneration Panel – The Clerk informed the Committee about current discussions.
10/22/7 – Events – 

  10/22/7.1 It was agreed to purchase 150 selection boxes for the Christmas Fayre.  Any left over would then be passed to Channel view for their Christmas function on the 17th December.
10/22/8 – To receive the report from Councilor Nigel George 
10/22/8.1 
Elm Drive – already updated earlier in the meeting.
10/22/8.2 Councillor Boundaries – an update was on the planned movement in Wards.
10/22/9 To discuss local issues raised by Councilors
(a) Ty Sign Ward – Anti social behavior with pellet guns was noted.
(b) Pontymister Upper Ward – A weeding scheme was going to be introduced.
(c)  Trenewydd – It was noted that the poppies were now up and made a difference with the extra amounts purchased.  The assisted bin collection was also working as it should.
10/22/10 Planning Notifications 
An objection was raised to the planning 22/0819/full.  The clerk was to lodge an official complaint.
10/22/11 Any other business – Cllr Brandon Ham agreed to send correspondence regarding the sad passing of Kate Morris on behalf of the Council.
Date of next meeting 24th November 2022 at 5.30 pm.

Meeting closed 19:15pm
Signed……………………………………………………….Chairman thth  September 2022
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